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Minister, distinguished guests, interstate travellers and ladies and gentlemen, it gives me great honour to be here today.  I have learned much from the last two speakers; I had just assumed that the roadblock was always here, although I think it was further out from the border in those days.  

From the history we’ve just heard about, it is clear how much the industry relies on not only this roadblock in Yamba, of course, but the other roadblocks that participate across the State.  We have some interstate colleagues and I can see them in the audience here today, and I’m sure they are envious of what we’ve been able to maintain here in the Riverland.  And it’s been interesting over consecutive governments that the Yamba roadblock’s has always an issue  that we will raise on a regular basis with our ministers of the day. Fruit fly freedom is of benefit to Adelaide residents as well as Riverland horticulture exporters.  But again I’ll thank them of course for their support because without that large injection of money, in the many millions of dollars, we would be worse off.

We’ve had consecutive Tri-state Fruit Fly Committees, we’ve had the State Fruit Fly Committees, we’ve also had a South Australian Biosecurity Committee, and it does protect the Riverland from fruit fly in citrus and also protecting the wine industry from phylloxera.  

I believe today that the citrus industry is far better served by exports because of this roadblock.  We recently were able to have the area of the Riverland declared an area free from fruit fly in Japan, therefore the industry doesn’t have to go under an expensive cold sterilisation program, and that was a massive effort by all people involved, not only in our State but also interstate and ultimately the Federal Government.
Further, I think that industries across the board have benefited enormously from this roadblock and I think credit must go to the people that set it up, and I would like to see the new caravan (as a mobile road block) used more widely across the state in the next few months, Minister, to have some random roadblocks.  We’ve certainly had a couple of random roadblocks running at Blanchetown over the few years ago and it was interesting when we were in Tokyo with the staff of the Citrus Board as well as Prime Minister, the press release that there was some fruit confiscated at Yamba and how good it was working was actually presented to us by the Minister of Agriculture in Tokyo, which obviously highlighted to me that they do read our papers.  So we’ve got to be a bit careful sometimes what we put about the successes here in South Australia.  

In closing I would like to say thanks to the Yamba staff.  They’ve got a big commitment to this area and also passion.  I come through the road block on a frequent basis; however, I still get the full treatment the same as everyone else is, and I see them going through cars and caravans at odd times of the days and nights and I think that without that passion, I think it should be called, a commitment to the job, we would be not well-served.  I would like to thank those employees, all the employees of the roadblock and also of course the staff of Primary Industries, Biosecurity, here in the Riverland and also of course the whole fruit fly group which is mostly based in Adelaide, but thank all them for and look forward to working with them in the future, and again thank you very much for the pleasure of addressing the meeting here today.
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